



Cowichan Bowmen Archery Club Meeting Agenda – May 4th, 2021

Attendees: Darcy Dean, Amanda Barry, Allen Plumbly, Ian Kimm, Carlos Erding, Richard Kennett

Regrets: Verna & Warren

1. Meeting called to order – **7:32 pm**
2. Review of last months general meeting minutes - **Accepted**
3. Correspondence – **None available or received**
4. Email – Expenses - Insurance / Hydro and Income - membership – **Insurance paid, Hydro paid (Expenses) Memberships deposited (Income)**
5. Old Business
 - Vanden Dungen's add to membership list – **Unknown if added**
 - Field Course Target Repairs – progress but not yet completed. **#10 completed. Backdrop remains to be installed on #5 and #13 as well shooting position for # 10 adjusted to the left by a few feet.**
 - i. **#10 done and available for safety inspection**
 - ii. **Couple more backdrops to fix up**
 - iii. **Big thanks to whomever was out with a chainsaw cutting and stacking the fallen trees**
 - Fire lighting and extinguisher revamp – **Installed and looks good. Invoice to be paid by Cheque – Darcy will attend at Verna's on her return to sign and put in mail along with Maintenance receipts for Allen's reimbursement.**
6. New Business
 - Fall – Return to Play considerations
 - i. **JOP – Thoughts? Remains pending and on hold – hopefully in September we will be back in action**
 - ii. **Fall Club Shoot – thoughts? Planning committee should be set up with September / October tentative dates – Darcy to contact Lance**
 - **New Health Order travel restrictions - All requirements in place. No new activities at Club.**
 - **Wood splitter? Anyone know a guy who knows a guy? Richard will allow us to borrow his once it can be moved on site. Work party in June to cut, split and stack. Hopefully we can have more that 3 people by then.**
 - **Addition: Discussion regarding Membership Cards brought up by Amanda last month. Richard recalls designs from previous discussions and will attempt to locate and forward to Darcy. Will be formalized either yes – no at next months meeting with**

distribution discussions and card requirements if accepted. (Laminated / design / examples)

7. Directors Reports

- 3D – Lance – **Not present**
- Hunting – Richard – **Not present**
- Kitchen / Supplies –Warren – **Not present**
- Family Night – Bruce & Richard – **Remains on hold due to restrictions. Couple of private lessons being arranged through Richard directly.**
- JOP – Carlos – **Remains shut down to September**
- Target – Darcy **All four of our Mailmatch shooters will qualify for Medals.**
- Membership – Kara – **Not present**
- Maintenance – Allen – **Lawns being maintained and small repairs completed. Submitted several receipts to be reimbursed. – Done. Will look to finishing the floor in next bit being no great numbers are attending the Club**
- Communication – Darryl – **Not present – but reminded we have a 40 minute time limit for on line Zoom meetings.**
- Special Events – Carlos – **Still requests for Archery as Summer camp option. Carlos discussed possible 4 in with remainder outside, swap after each round group shoots on a rotation basis. Possible option.**

8. Date of next meeting: June 1st @ 7:30 - Zoom

9. Motion to Adjourn – 8:28 **Allen / Amanda**